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We are 
very 
pleased 
to 
share 
the 
news 
that on 
Sun-
day, 
Decem-
ber 12, 
at the Fourth Quarter Gathering, the 
congregation voted to affirm the Call 
Committee’s recommendation to call 
Pastor David Kaiser as a Part-Time 
Associate Contract Call Pastor. 
 
Pastor Kaiser will join us in January.  
Watch for more information in the 
coming weeks. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On New Year’s Eve, we will have our 
normal Sunday morning services 
(8:30 am & 10:30 am).  The topic will 
be “Living Stones: Look Back, Looking 
Forward”.  We will look at Joshua 4, 
where the Israelites cross the Jordan 
River into the promised land and set 
up twelve memorial stones.  As the 
Israelites did, we will look back to          
remember God’s faithfulness in the 
past year, and then look forward to 
consider how we can trust him this 
coming year.   

 
 
 
 

Join us for Advent & Christmas 

worship! 

Congregation votes 

to call Pastor Kaiser 

Our New Year’s Eve 

schedule 

On the first three Sundays of Advent, beginning on December 3rd, 
we will examine how Christ’s birth changed the entire course of  
history.  We even separate history according to Jesus’ birth (B.C. 
to A.D.)!  Our sermon series called “The Line” uses passages 
from scripture that don’t normally fill an Advent calendar to show 
how Jesus changed the world by entering history as the God-man, 
and He can change our lives as well.   
 
The last Sunday of Advent is Christmas Eve.  In the morning, we 
will have one service at 9:30 am.  At this service we will sing       
carols and have members share testimonies of how they have seen 
God in their lives.   
 
Later that day, under the theme, “The Wonder of Christmas”, 
we will have our usual Christmas Eve schedule of services:  3:00 
pm, 7:00 pm, and 10:30 pm.  At these services, we will explore 
the power of the incarnation of God in Jesus and the importance 
of God dwelling with a broken humanity to bring about redemp-
tion.  Our 3:00 pm service is a family-friendly Communion       
Service and a nursery is available for ages 0-4.  The 7:00 pm           
service is a family-friendly Communion Service with candle           
lighting.  And finally, our 10:30 pm service is a Communion          
Service with candle lighting. 
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“Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all people, 

especially to those who belong to the family of believers.”  GAL 6:10  

 

LETTERS FROM HOME 

 

I would like us to take on a new challenge the next couple of months. Let this month’s Health Matters be 
an encouragement to you to think about either a loved one, or maybe someone not that well known to you 
that you indeed care about. And let this reminder cause you, as you think about that particular person, to 
write a letter or send a card to that individual. Let them know you’ve been thinking about them. Tell them 
that you care about them; that they have made a difference in your life, where that is true. Maybe even let 
them know that you’ve been praying for them—if you have, or have 
begun to. 
 
This special person (or perhaps these special people) may be a          
family member you’ve lost touch with, or possibly a long-lost friend, 
perhaps a shut-in here at St. Paul’s, or maybe a man or woman who 
has been faithfully serving our nation in the armed forces. Please 
take a few moments this month and make an effort to remind,          
encourage, and even bless someone with the knowledge that they 
are in your thoughts or prayers.  Let them know that you really           
appreciate them and what they have brought to your life.  Or,         
perhaps, simply acknowledge who they are as a fellow brother or 
sister in Christ Jesus.  
 
There is a sense of urgency in Paul’s original language words here 
(Greek): “As we have opportunity…” It literally implies seizing the time we now have to do this      
supportive thing; taking advantage of the moment while the occasion is yet available. Sometimes the        
opportunity to make a difference in another’s life occurs only once before it is lost forever. St. Paul’s words 
remind us that if we do not take this point in time and grasp this opportunity for sowing, we may never reap 
a “full” harvest. 
 
My prayer for you this month is that the Holy Spirit direct you to contact that person (those people) right 
now that would so appreciate hearing an encouraging word from you. Do it in celebration of the love and all 
the blessings God has shown you. 
 

 
 

 

In last month’s  Communicator, it was reported that the congregation voted to extend a call to Pastor Jason 
Pankau to become our next Pastor.  At the time of printing, we were waiting on Pastor Pankau’s response.  
We were disappointed to learn, soon after printing, that Pastor Pankau decided not to take the position we 
offered him. Our Call Committee is getting back to work in the search for that Senior Pastor God has in 
mind for St. Paul’s future.   
 
Please keep our Call Committee in your prayers.  

Health Matters 
 

Paul Doerfler, Pastor 

Pastor Pankau turns down offer 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

“This person has been instructed in the Christian 
faith and desires to make public affirmation of 

their Baptism.” 
 
On Sunday, Octo-
ber 29th, at the 
10:30 am worship 
service, Elora 
Valare was con-
firmed in the faith.  
This was a very special day and your St. 
Paul’s family was thrilled to celebrate it 
with you and your family.  May God 
bless you always! 
 
 

 
The St. Paul’s Lutheran Church Men’s Bible Study Group and Breakfast 
Club, led by Aaron Williams, meets every other Saturday morning, 
from 8:00 – 9:30 am in the Gathering Space. 
 

Exploring God’s Word together allows our men’s group to learn and 
grow from one another, to be challenged, and to encourage each other 
to live for something larger than ourselves.   
 

Our upcoming scheduled meetings are November 25th, December 9th 
and 23rd.   Coffee and Donuts are provided.  Please bring your Bible.  
We look forward to having you join us. 
     
 

 
The two Trustees who were elected at the Congregational Gathering  on 
Sunday, November 12th, are Linda Scott and Gary Yunker.  
  
We thank all who agreed to be nominated and who were willing to 
serve.  Watch for the date of a Commissioning Service early next year. 
 

In other Trustee news, Barbara Corrello was appointed to serve the  
remainder of Adam Wagner’s unexpired term. 
 

 
“Maybe Christmas, [the Grinch] thought, doesn’t come from a store.” 
 

—Dr. Seuss 
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As part of our Christmas Eve 
celebration, we will once again           
decorate the sanctuary with 
beautiful poinsettias. We           
ordered 26 plants this year. If 
you would like to purchase one 
of the poinsettias, fill out an 
order form this Sunday.  (They 
are in the Sunday bulletin.)  
Return it with your payment to 
the church office as soon as 
possible.  First come, first 
served, until they’re gone.  If 
you won’t be in church in the 
next couple weeks, call the            
office (419-893-0205) and we 
will take your order.  The cost 
of each poinsettia is $7.50.   
 
You can pick up your poinsettia  
after the 10:30 pm Christmas 
Eve service or following either 
morning service on New Year’s 
Eve. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Because of Christmas, the 
deadline for news and         
information for the January 
Communicator will be one 
week early — at 8:00 am on 
Friday, December 8th.  Please 
make a note of the change now 
so that you don’t miss the dead-
line.  Thank you, in advance!   

Trustee election results are known 

Confirmation celebrated on                  

Reformation Sunday 

Men’s Bible Study and Breakfast Club 

has planned December meetings 

Order forms are 

in the Sunday         

bulletins 

Early newsletter 

deadline in          

December 

Can you complete this quote? 
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64% 
 

 According to recent data published by TENX10, and the Barna Group. Both leading experts in minis-
try trends, but particularly youth ministry trends, record that the number of students aged 18-24 that will 
walk away from their faith is 64%. That makes a conservative estimate of 10 million people that will leave 
their faith in the next 10 years. And the reasons they give are really pretty shocking. 
 
 Hypocrisy, irrelevance, and inauthentic are the 3 main reasons they give. And I could devote an     
article to any one of those, but I’m gonna focus on inauthenticity. For some of you, perhaps you think I share 
too much about my own personal life and 
struggles. That’s not my view, but I under-
stand it. My counter to that is this: I would 
rather overshare than under-share, and 
that’s deliberate on my part. 
 
 Because the data shows that Gen Z 
responds best to a faith they see as trans-
formative. As in, Gen Z responds best when 
they see how what you claim to believe is 
actually changing you as a person. So, I 
think, what we as a church need to do, is 
embody authentic vulnerability. Being will-
ing to discuss all the ways Jesus is changing 
and transforming us as Christians, and as 
human beings. And that involves openness 
and vulnerability. Discussing the tensions 
Jesus calls us into, as we live out where we 
are, and embody obedience as we become 
who He intends for us to be. 

December Message from Aaron 

 
 

 

 

The Christmas       
season is upon us.  
As we prepare for 
Christmas, take time 
to reflect on the 
coming of our         
Savior.  Check out 
the “Kids’ Advent” 
button on St. Paul’s 
website homepage 
for some different 
ways to help keep 
you focused on              
Jesus!  Also, be on  
the lookout for           
our “Adventures in            
Advent Newsletter”. 

 
 

 

 

Did you know that St. Paul’s has a “Meal Minis-
try”?  Our “Meal Ministry” is for those persons/
families who have experienced some life events 
such as a new baby, an illness, surgery or loss.  
These persons/families will have meals delivered 
to them.   

 

If you would 
like meals de-
livered or you 
know of some-
one who would, 
please call the 
office (419-893-
0205) and let 
us know. 

Children’s Ministry News Could you use a meal, or 
two, or three? 
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“But the angel said to them, “Do not be afraid. I bring you good news that will cause great joy for all the  
people. Today in the town of David a Savior has been born to you; he is the Messiah, the Lord.”  (LK 2:10-11)    

                                                                        
Heavenly Father,  
 
Prevent us, O Lord, from letting our Christmas be spent foolishly. Remind us 
that it is Christ’s birthday we celebrate and not our own. Keep us from            
wanting our own desires to be fulfilled and from being angry or hurt when 
they are not. Make us mature in our thoughts and actions. Especially stir up 
such great love within us, that we may carry the blessed glow of Christmas 
with us now and through the days of life to come.  
 
In the name of the Christ child.   
   
Amen.  

December Prayer Focus:  Christmas 

December is “Remember our          
Shut-Ins” month and we encour-
age you to add these special   
members of our St. Paul’s family 
to your Christmas Card list.  We all 
know what it’s like to receive    
special mail and our shut-ins 
would welcome hearing from you.  
If you’d like to bless them with 
some holiday cheer, make sure to 
take home the bulletin insert that  
will be in our Sunday bulletins or 
contact the church office.  We can 
email you a pdf of the insert or 
send you a copy by snail mail.   
 

 
 

Listened to YES-FM lately?!  Did 
you know our own Aaron was on 
the Morning Munch a few weeks 
ago? Missed it? Check it out 
here https://yeshome.com/audio-
archive/.  Search  Morning Munch 
– Aaron Williams  and  you  can  
listen  to all 5!   They're  under 10 
minutes  long. 

 
 
 

Contributions to St. Paul’s that are intended to be included on the 
contribution statements for 2023, must be received in the Business 
Office by 10:00 am on Thursday, December 28, 2023. 
 
If you have any questions in regards to an end-of-the-year contribu-
tion or if there are any changes to your name or address, please     
contact Cindy Naumann in the office at (419) 893-0205 X 205, or 
email her at canaumann@stpaulslive.org. 
 
The 2024 Offering Envelopes will be available in the Gathering Space 
beginning Sunday, December 10, 2023.  Please note that there are no 
envelopes for those members who have chosen to contribute electron-
ically.  Over the last several years, I have noticed that many of you 
have chosen to not use offering envelopes, so in order to keep costs 
down, I have only ordered envelopes for those members and friends 
of St. Paul’s who use them.    The envelopes are in alphabetical order 
by last name, so please stop by and pick up your envelopes.  If you do 
not see envelopes with your name on, and want them, let me know 
because I have a few extra boxes. 
 
Anyone who chooses not to 
use envelopes but would like 
to have a contribution state-
ment at the end of the year, 
please use the envelopes in 
the pews, BUT be sure to put 
your name on the outside of 
the envelope.  The only way I 
can keep track of contribu-
tions, is to know who they are 
from. 

Year-end news from Cindy in the 

Business Office 
Remember our 

shut-ins 

Did you know??? 

https://yeshome.com/audio-archive/
https://yeshome.com/audio-archive/
https://yeshome.com/morning-munch-aaron-williams-director-of-youth-ministries-for-st-pauls-lutheran-church-in-maumee-11-10-2023/
https://yeshome.com/morning-munch-aaron-williams-director-of-youth-ministries-for-st-pauls-lutheran-church-in-maumee-11-10-2023/
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OUR MISSION: 
Providing local outreach 

opportunities for                      
individuals 

by caring for the needs of 
others. 

 
Outreach M.A.T. Co-Directors:  
Sue Schad (419-893-2330), 
Beth Heisey, Carol Doerfler & 
Linda Scott with the St. Paul’s 
church family. 
 

Check out the slides, weekly 
bulletin, weekly email, and the 
monthly Communicator for 
news on ministries that are 
happening at St. Paul’s and how 
you can help!   
 

You CAN make a difference! 

 
Outreach MAT 

Ministry Assistance 
Extension Number   

The voicemail extension for all 
Outreach Board ministry assis-
tance is extension 220. Call the 
church number (419-893-
0205) then dial 220.  The Out-
reach MAT schedules food pan-
try appointments as well as 
providing monetary assistance 
with rent, utilities, and other 
needs.  
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Looking ahead to the          
future -- 
• Christmas Holiday Food 

Baskets—Saturday, Dec. 
16th 

• Angel Tree—Sunday, Nov. 
19—Sunday, Dec. 10 

• Christmas Jars—delivery 
Christmas Eve to designat-
ed families 

Continues from Column 1 
 
  The  Outreach  
  M.A.T.   mem-  
  bers       would 
  like   to    take 
  this       oppor- 
  tunity to thank 
  St. Paul’s  

members for the generous and 
faithful support, this year, of 
our ministries for the commu-
nity.  We, together as a church 
family, have made a HUGE dif-
ference for families, individu-
als, and children with all the 
ministries we have done! 
 
 
Prayer Corner 
Many of you have noticed the 
special area in the back corner 
of the sanctuary where there 
are pull-out folding doors, 
chairs, and a small fountain.  
Our Prayer Corner is reserved 
for folks in need of prayer        
or who  wish  to  have   a   quiet, 
private area for individual pray-
er before or after each worship 
service.  There is also the  
Chapel downstairs down the 
hallway to the Youth Room on 
the right. 
 
 
Christmas Holiday 
Baskets (Sat., Dec. 16) 
The Outreach MAT will be get-
ting the food, sorting it, and 
arranging the food baskets for  
Christmas on Saturday, Decem-
ber 16, from 8:00 am – 11:00 
am.  The families will come for 
their food baskets on that Sat-
urday, and we will send them 
home with Christmas dinner, 
Angel Tree gifts, and lots of  
hugs. 
  
Could we use your help?  Yes!!  
We need people to pick up food 
from Maumee Meijer at 7:30 
am, people to unload the food 
and sort the food and personal 
items into baskets at 8:15 at 
church,   folks  to  help  sort  the  

Continues from Column 2 
 
Angel Tree gifts, people to de-
liver the baskets to families 
without transportation at 9:15, 
and also individuals to help car-
ry out the food baskets to the 
families’ cars from 9:15 to 
11:00.   
   

If you want to make a differ-
ence in some local families’ 
lives, join us for a morning of 
“organized chaos” and have 
some fun with members of your 
church family doing ministry 
together. 
 
 
Angel Tree 
Calling all 
angels! 
 
The return 
date for the 
Angel Tree 
gifts is Sun-
day, Decem-
ber 10.     
 
    
Christmas Jars 
Heading into fall and the begin-
ning of the holiday seasons, the 
question is: 

HOW IS YOUR 
CHRISTMAS JAR DOING?  

   

Have you been filling it weekly 
with your change? Is the jar 
getting heavier and heavier as 
the change nears the top? Have 
you been watching for a family 
who could use a boost or gift to 
help them over some challenges 
in their lives? If you need help 
choosing a family, contact Sue 
Schad and we can connect you 
with a family that the change 
jar can go to on Christmas Eve. 
 
 
“Stock the Store”  

(God’s Storehouse and 

outside Blessing Box) 
Want to  make a difference  for  
 

 
(Continues on Page 7…) 

News from the 

Outreach 

M.A.T. 

“Showing God’s 

Love Through You” 
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News from the  
Outreach M.A.T.  
Continued from Page 6 
 
struggling folks in our local ar-
ea?  Want to do something that 
can be done when you do your 
grocery shopping?  The Out-
reach MAT has an opportunity 
for you!  Both of our food store-
houses have seen an increase of 
use by families who are having 
a hard time with the lack of 
food in these times of rising 
costs.    God’s Storehouse offers  
an inside “store” for families as 
well as The Blessing Box which 
is our outdoor 24/7 “store”. 
  
Every month, we will ask for 
donations of a particular item 
to “stock the store”.  These 
items are ones that are in de-
mand by our families.  You can 
help us out by purchasing that 
item while you are shopping 
and donating it at church in a 
special box labeled “Stock the 
Store”.  
  
For December, you  can “stock 
the store” by donating toilet 
paper and towel (like Bounty).  
So watch each month in the 
Gathering Space for the item 
you can donate to help Out-
reach MAT “stock the store”.  
Thank you for your support!! 
 
 
God’s Blessing Box 
(outside parking lot food 
pantry) 
 An offshoot of our God’s Store-
house is God’s Blessing Box 
which is our 24/7 outdoor non-
perishable food items pantry.  
Stocked with items from God’s 
Storehouse, the Blessing Box 
offers an opportunity for strug-
gling community members to 
find food or personal items they 
need for their homes.  With the 
“take what you need” or “leave 
what you can” philosophy, this 
outdoor food pantry has seen a 
lot  of  business.    If  you  would 

Continued from Column 1 

 
like to donate to this pantry, leave NON-PERISHABLE items (canned 
goods, boxed dinners, etc.) in the red box near the Gibbs Street park-
ing lot entrance.  Thank you for donating to this ministry! 
 
 
Baby University 
(a Mosaic ministry) 
Baby University ministers to families in 
Toledo’s Old South End. They are collect-
ing children’s books especially board 
books (hard cover). Research proves that 
reading to children from birth (or even 
before birth) every day for the first five 
years prepares them for success when 
they start formal schooling.  Parents are their children’s first and most 
important teachers.  We, as a congregation, can help them achieve 
their mission by providing them with books.   
 

There is a collection container in the Gathering Space to place the 
books. Thank you for helping this important, but vulnerable part of 
our population.      
 
 
Aldi’s Plastic Handled Bags 
Because of restricted supply from Aldi’s, Outreach MAT’s collection of 
plastic, handled bags used to pack the Holiday Baskets is dwindling.  
We could use your help!  If you shop at Aldi’s, please consider pur-
chasing a dozen bags for our use when we do the Food Baskets. We 
need about 250-300 bags.  The bags have white handles and are $0.13 
each. Thank you, in advance for our generosity, if you can help us!! 
Put the bags in the wooden bins near the coat hang-up areas or give to 
one of the Outreach MAT members. 

 
God’s Storehouse 
(St. Paul’s food pantry) 
 

God’s Storehouse, our food pantry, is St. 
Paul Lutheran’s “hand up” for families in the 
area who are struggling to make ends meet 
in these difficult times.  
 

 
God’s Storehouse December shopping list:      
Pop Tarts, snack crackers, cookies, pudding or jello cups, single-
serving chips or pretzels, raisins, toilet paper, paper towels, instant 
chocolate pudding, red jello, mustard, catsup, Knorr pasta sides or rice 
sides, canned chicken, relish, canned tuna (in water), “kid-friendly” 
cereals, mandarin oranges, any kind of Jiffy mix, crushed or chunk 
pineapple, boxed mashed potatoes (like au gratin),  
 
If you are shopping and think of it, buy two and donate one to God’s 
Storehouse.  We thank you, in advance, for your generosity!  Please 
place your donations in the wooden bins back by the coat racks in the 
Gathering Space/narthex. 

 

(Continues on Page 8, Column 1…) 
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News From the Outreach MAT 
(Continued from Page 7, Column 2) 
 
 
 

The Outreach MAT  would like to thank the anonymous St. Paul’s 
members who are continually contributing items, monetary gifts, or 
time for our ministries.  We are so honored to be the “visible” face 
of St. Paul’s for the local families we help, but we would like to ex-
press our gratitude to all of you who are always helping out without 
any kind of recognition. 

 
 

The King will reply, “I tell you the truth, 
whatever you did for one of the least of these 

brothers and sisters of mine, you did for Me.”  (Matthew 25:40) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
“Is this MAT your Cup of Tea?”  

 
Would you enjoy any of the 
following? 
  
• Visiting the hospitalized and  
 shut-ins to provide them 
 with communion?  
 
•       Serving families in their time of
 need at funeral luncheons?  
 
• Praying for families who are  
 requesting prayer?  
 

Did you answer “yes” to any of these?  
Then the LAY MINISRY MAT is your “Cup of Tea!”  
 
Please reach out to Karen Scribner (419-460-7059) or Ruth Hough-
ton (419-276-8422) and tell them you saw this in the Communica-
tor and that you’d like to help when the need arises!  
 
Committees make plans - M.A.T.s (Ministry Area Teams) 
take action!!  
 
**If this list wasn’t your “cup of tea”, no worries!  
We have many other areas that will fit your interest.  
 
Stop by the counter at the back of the church right by the nursery 
where you’ll see all of our “Cups of Tea.” Grab a paper interest     
survey to fill out and drop in the offering plate at the entrance of the 
Sanctuary so we can get you connected!  
 
Or access the interest survey on the St. Paul’s app or on our website 
at https://www.stpaulslive.com/volunteer  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Four Sundays in December (the 3rd, 
17th, 24th and 31st) are still open on 
the Altar Flower calendar.  If you are         
interested in placing flowers on the 
altar on any of those Sundays, please 
call Becky in the church office (419-
893-0205).   
 
As a reminder, the cost is $20.00.  
 
 

 
 

A special memorial contribution to St. 
Paul’s  has been given in memory of 
GARY LEPPER by:  Nathan Smith 
 
A special memorial contribution to St. 
Paul’s has been given in memory          
of GLENNA KOSCH by:  Natalie           
Naumann, Bill & Lynn Gardner,           
Sharon Brown  
 

 
 

 

 
In 1865, Phillips Brooks, an Episcopal 
preacher from Boston, went on a Holy 
Land pilgrimage. Riding horseback 
from Jerusalem to Bethlehem for 
Christmas Eve worship at the Church 
of the Nativity was so moving that he 
wrote “O Little Town of Bethlehem.” 
The hymn’s final stanza addresses the 
town’s most famous newborn: 
 
O holy child of Bethlehem, descend to 
 us, we pray; 
Cast out our sin and enter in; be born 
  in us today. 
We hear the Christmas angels  
 the great glad tidings tell; 
O come to us, abide with us,  
 our Lord Emmanuel!  

Altar flower dates             

available 

M.A.T. Spotlight 

Be born in us today 

Special gifts                  

received 
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Elizabeth, an older relative of 
Mary the mother of Jesus, was 
miraculously pregnant at the 
same time as Mary. What was 
the name of Elizabeth’s hus-
band? 
 
A. Aaron 
 

B. Zechariah 
 

C. Joseph 
 

D. Simeon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Answer: B 
(See Luke 1:5, 39-41.)  

 
 

 
Millions in developing nations 
lack access to basic eye care           
services.  The Lions Club has           
recognized the urgent need for 
corrective lenses and continues 
to lend their  support.   
 
If you have old eye glasses that  
you are no longer using, please 
bring them to the church, drop 
them off in the basket on the 
counter by the Outreach Board 
and we will recycle them through 
the Lion’s Club. Questions?           
Contact Gary Langenderfer. 

 
 

Ladies of all ages are invited to 
meet on Thursday, December 
14th, at  11:30 am  OR  at 6:00 
pm  at Chowder’s restaurant, in 
Waterville, to  enjoy good con-
versation, good food and good 
company together.  Bring a 
friend!  Contact Sue Schad with 
any questions.   (NOTE:  This is 
on the second Thursday of the 
month, instead of the third 
Thursday, because of the 
Christmas holiday.)  

 

Join us for a Saturday morning 
of  knitting, crocheting, cross 
stitching, or fleece blanket 
making on Saturday, December 
2nd.   
 

Want to learn how to knit or 
crochet?  Bring an H crochet 
hook or size 8 or 9 knitting   
needles and 4-ply worsted yarn 
with you.  Come at 9:30 am to 
the Gathering Space and stay 
until 12 noon to learn or to sit 
and work on a continuing  pro-
ject. Not working on a project? 
Come and just chat with friends 
and enjoy  the  conversation  
and a snack or two. Bring a 
snack to share, if you wish.   
 

Enjoy some time  doing some-
thing you love with good 
friends. 
 

 

Ladies’ Lunch 

and Dinner 

Bunch news 

Saturday   

Stitchin’ news 

Bible Quiz 

Your old               

glasses can 

give new life 

 
 

 

The church office will close at 
noon on December 22nd and  
will remain closed over the 
Christmas holiday until 8:00 am 
on Tuesday, December 26th. 
 
The church office will close 
again at noon on December 29th 
and will be closed over the New 
Year’s holiday until 8:00 am on 
Tuesday, January 2nd.  
 
Our Staff wishes you and your 
family a joyous Christmas and  
blessings in the coming New 
Year. 
 

 

Church office closed for the holidays 
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The Communicator 

is published monthly by 

 
St. Paul’s  Lutheran Church    

112 E. Wayne Street            
Maumee, Ohio  43537 

 
Ph: 419-893-0205                       

 
Web Site: www.stpaulslive.com 

Facebook:  facebook.com/Stpaulslive 
Instagram:  St_pauls_live 

 
In the event of an emergency  

and it’s after hours, you may reach Pastor 
Paul at 419-382-5747. 

 
Office Hours:   

Mon-Fri:   8:00 am–noon & 1:00-4:30 pm 

 
———————————— 

 
Pastoral Staff: 

 
Rev. Paul S. Doerfler 

 
———————————— 

 
Sunday Schedule: 

 
 8:30 am   Traditional Service (drive-in & 
                     in-Sanctuary)                       
 

 10:30 am   Modern Service (drive-in &         
                     in-Sanctuary)   
 

Everyone is welcome! 

 
——————————— 

 
 

Trustees: 
 

Doug Barchick 
Scott Valare 
Gary Yunker 

Barbara Corrello 
 

 
——————————— 

 

As a reminder, the deadline for the 

Communicator is the 15th of the 
month at 8:00 am.  IF the 15th is on a 

weekend, the deadline is the following 
Monday at 8:00 am.   

Submissions for repeated printing 
must be earmarked with the specific 
publication dates.  

Editor reserves the right to edit for 
content and space. Thank you so much 

for meeting the deadline! 

In the case of inclement weather on 
Sunday morning or at any other 
time when church activities are be-
ing held, please refer to the follow-
ing policy: 
 

• Lucas County Level 3 snow  
emergency: all worship and  all  
non-worship activities are         
cancelled. 

• Lucas County Level 2 snow 
emergency: all non-worship activities are cancelled. Worship will 
be conducted as scheduled unless the pastor deems otherwise.  
Media announcements will be made. 

• Lucas County Level 1 snow emergency: Worship will be                 
conducted as scheduled. Non-worship activities will be held           
unless cancelled by the event  leader. If cancelled, attempts will be 
made to notify all participants. 

 

(When media announcements are made, we will always be listed as 
“St. Paul’s Lutheran, Maumee”.) 
 

 IF YOU DO NOT FEEL SAFE 
OUT IN THE WEATHER, PLEASE STAY HOME. 

 
 

Make a note! 
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We believe that God is willing and able to do more than we can 
ask, think or imagine. We believe that He has positioned us to 
fulfill our calling to reach out into Maumee, Toledo, and  the  
nations with  His love.    
 
We are a Bible-based,  caring  church  family   that   desires to 
grow  in Christian faith.   As a  congregation, our most  earnest  
desire,   programming and efforts are focused toward reaching 
out to the world with the great news of salvation found in Jesus 
Christ. And we would like to reach out to you too.  
 
If you do not have a church home, and if you are searching for a 
warm, welcoming place to learn,  grow, and  invest your  time   
and   talents, please consider worshipping with us. 

 
ST. PAUL’S MISSION: 
In response to Christ’s great 
commission to share the Gospel 
with the whole world, St. Paul’s 
Lutheran Church is called to 
make disciples by connecting 
the unconnected to Jesus Christ 
and together growing in full 
devotion to Him. 
 
ST. PAUL’S VISION: 
Do L.I.F.E:  Love. Inspire. For-
give. Encourage.  L.I.F.E: The 

building blocks of authentic, 

Christ-centered community. 

Who We Are Mission & 
Vision 


